
BLOOD GROUP TESTING AND AWARENESS 

PROGRAMME FROM 04/03/2022 TO 11/03/2022 

An eight-day-long blood group testing and awareness camp was 

organized by the Red Ribbon Club in collaboration with the Department of 

Zoology from the 4th of March, 2022, to the 11th of March, 2022. The primary 

objective of this initiative was to ascertain the blood groups of first-year, 

second-year degree, and postgraduate students at our college. The significance 

of such testing lies in its relevance for both blood transfusions and blood 

donation. Notably, not all blood types are compatible, underscoring the 

importance of students knowing their blood groups and comprehending the 

value of voluntary blood donation. 

This mass blood grouping camp was executed by skilled students from 

our college, resulting in the testing of over 1800 students to determine their 

respective blood groups. The data collected during this endeavour will be 

invaluable for aiding individuals in need of blood. Key individuals who 

contributed to the success of this program included the college's Red Ribbon 

Club Convenor, Mr. Shaik Ismaiel Ali Basha, along with members Sri N. 

Samba Siva Rao, Sri D. Pavan, and the Head of the Department of Zoology Dr. 

Sk. Chand Basha, as well as faculty members M. Sahithi and Dr. G. Sakuntala. 

Their collective efforts made this program a resounding success. 
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